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Dear Supporters,
The last Save Mount Diablo Board meeting of the April 1, 2021–March 31, 2022 

fiscal year was on March 9, 2022. It was also the first time in two years that we held an 
in-person Board meeting. For the past two years, the Board meetings had been done 
virtually via Zoom.

Way back in March 2020, we were wrapping up a hugely successful fiscal year in 
terms of accomplishments with our Strategic Plan goals. We ended the year deep in the 
black with substantial revenue generated. The pandemic was also starting to become 
very visible in our area by March 2020.

The new fiscal year then started on April 1, 2020, and it was clear that we would 
be facing some major challenges. Those challenges grew beyond the pandemic in 
the coming months; they included social unrest, numerous businesses (including 
nonprofits) going out of business or laying off staff, and other problems.

Despite all the darkness and fear at that time, we had a clear direction, detailed in 
our Strategic Plan, and a positive, grateful, supporting, and can-do team environment. 

When that fiscal year was wrapping up in March 2021, it was clear that our team 
had not only survived the first year of the pandemic but thrived—and risen above the 
darkness and challenges—to deliver another successful fiscal year in terms of important 
Strategic Plan accomplishments and another year completed deep in the black.

Starting the new fiscal year on April 1, 2021—the pandemic was still raging and 
loads of people and businesses were hurting. Would we have the endurance as a team to 
succeed again in the new fiscal year amidst so many ongoing challenges?

Despite the continuing anxieties and fears all around us, we again started a new 
fiscal year with good and clear strategic direction, and a positive, grateful, supportive, 
and can-do team environment. We also started the fiscal year with added confidence 
knowing we had succeeded in the prior fiscal year amidst historic challenges. 

Great and positive teams, with clear strategic direction, can do amazing things—
and thankfully we have proven we are such a team. You as a Save Mount Diablo 
supporter are an important part of our team.

It has been such an honor to work with you all—and I will be forever proud of, and 
grateful for, how our team not only survived the past two fiscal years amidst historic, 
global challenges, but thrived and successfully advanced our land conservation mission. 

So, cheers and thanks to you and the rest of our team Save Mount Diablo! 
With Gratitude,

IMAGES FRONT COVER: SCOTT HEIN, JAMES MARSHALL; BACK COVER: SCOTT HEIN; THIS PAGE: CALIFORNIA STATE PARKS

Edward Sortwell 
Clement, Jr.

Thank You for Your Support



ON MARCH 30, 2022, Save Mount Diablo opened its Mangini 
Ranch Educational Preserve to the public, the first of its 
kind in Contra Costa County. People gathered at a special 
ceremony at the preserve during which Assemblymember 
Rebecca Bauer-Kahan and Save Mount Diablo Board 
President Jim Felton cut a ribbon to celebrate the opening.

Save Mount Diablo’s Mangini Ranch Educational 
Preserve is now available for reservations free of charge 
to a variety of local schools and community groups, of all 
ages and backgrounds, pursuing educational purposes. 
Examples include, but are not limited to, the following:

•	 environmental science classes
•	 nature photography courses
•	 yoga classes
•	 plein-air artists gatherings
•	 addiction recovery groups
•	 acoustic music in nature ensembles
•	 meditation classes
•	 grief counseling support groups
•	 church groups
•	 homeowners association groups
•	 hiking, trail running, and mountain bike clubs

Interested groups can submit a request to reserve the 
property for a day, up to six months in advance, by utilizing 
the online form on Save Mount Diablo’s website. The size 
of a group must be at least three people to no larger than 
100 people. The preserve is day-use only, so no camping. A 
Save Mount Diablo docent will greet and accompany any 
group that reserves the property.

Save Mount Diablo’s Mangini Ranch Educational 
Preserve is 207.8 acres situated between the Crystyl Ranch 
residential development in Concord and Lime Ridge Open 
Space in Walnut Creek. It’s near the CSU East Bay Concord 
Campus.

The preserve includes grassland, stream canyons, blue 
oak woodland, chaparral, and oak savannas.

It’s home to rare species such as the northernmost 
stand of desert olive, Hospital Canyon larkspur, and threat-
ened Alameda whipsnake. Deer, coyote, burrowing owls, 
kestrels, and lots of other wildlife live here too.

The preserve’s high ridgeline provides views of most of 
central Contra Costa County and to Marin, Sonoma, and 
Solano counties.

As you move away from the staging area of the preserve 
and into the open space along Galindo Creek and up the 
ridgeline, the sounds of cars and radios fade. They become 
birdsong and gentle breezes rustling through trees.

Here you will find you are transported into another 
space where senses are heightened and connecting to 
nature is inevitable.

PHOTOS: AL JOHNSON 

A Unique and Intimate Portal into Nature

Our Mangini Ranch Educational Preserve 
is waiting to provide you and your group an 
intimate and educational experience in nature. 

Make your reservation today:  
bit.ly/4mangini

Save Mount Diablo opens its Mangini Ranch Educational Preserve to the public
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In the April 1, 2021–March 31, 2022 fiscal year, Save Mount Diablo 
advanced various land acquisition projects it had worked on for many 
years, including the following two examples.

Concord Mt. Diablo Trail Ride 
Association
IN DECEMBER 2019, Save Mount 
Diablo and the Concord Mt. Diablo 
Trail Ride Association signed a 
two-year option agreement, giving 
Save Mount Diablo time to raise over 
$1.04 million to permanently protect 
almost 154 acres of open space on 
Mount Diablo’s North Peak with a 
conservation easement.

Save Mount Diablo raised the 
necessary funds. Then on January 11, 
2022, the parties closed escrow, with 
Save Mount Diablo successfully pur-
chasing the conservation easement 
and thereby forever protecting this 
highly strategic land.

The mile-wide property is part 
of the “Missing Mile,” a square mile 
of privately owned open space land 
on Mount Diablo’s North Peak. The 

property is adjacent to Save Mount 
Diablo’s Young Canyon property and 
our North Peak Ranch project and 
is also surrounded by Mount Diablo 
State Park on three sides.

This strategic Mount Diablo open 
space land had been vulnerable. More 
than 15 houses and other build-
ings had been constructed near the 
approximate 154 acres of open space.

A conservation easement is a 
perpetual legal agreement between 
a landowner and a qualified organi-
zation, like a nonprofit land trust or 
government agency. It restricts future 
activities and development on the 
land to protect its conservation values 
for the benefit of the public.

The newly protected land will 
continue to be owned by the Concord 
Mt. Diablo Trail Ride Association, and 
Save Mount Diablo will monitor its 
conservation easement annually.

Black Point Addition to Mount 
Diablo State Park
AFTER SIX YEARS of collaboration and 
discussion with Save Mount Diablo, 
CEMEX USA announced in February 
2022 that it is intending to donate 101 
acres of undeveloped land to the State 
of California to become part of Mount 
Diablo State Park. This is highly 
strategic land in the Black Point area 
that Save Mount Diablo had wanted 
to see acquired for conservation and 
added to Mount Diablo State Park.

The tract of land that is to be 
donated is located close to CEMEX’s 
Clayton Quarry in Clayton, California, 

and borders Mount Diablo State Park. 
It features beautiful chaparral and 
oak trees within the canyon slopes 
of Mount Zion and lies adjacent to 
Mitchell Canyon.

Many wildlife species live there, 
including deer, birds, and pro-
tected species such as the Alameda 
whipsnake. A portion of the Black 
Point Trail, which has been popular 
with hiking enthusiasts at the park 
for decades, also runs through the 
property. The land affords high con-
servation values for the benefit of our 
communities and can be easily seen 
rising above the City of Clayton.

CEMEX USA will continue to 
work with California State Parks to 
complete the donation process as soon 
as possible. We applaud CEMEX USA 
for making this conservation acquisi-
tion possible via a generous donation.

In addition to these projects, we 
remain busy on the acquisition front, 
where we are focusing on more than 
two dozen future strategic acquisition 
priority properties.

PHOTOS: SCOTT HEIN, STEPHEN JOSEPH, LAURA KINDSVATER

Land Acquisition

PRESERVE
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AFTER TWO YEARS of a global pandemic, we have not only continued our 
advocacy work to defend Mount Diablo—we have also expanded our area 
of action south to protect its connection to the larger Diablo Range and 
incorporated actions to confront the climate catastrophe into our land use 
planning efforts.  

By working with partners and a number of coalitions, monitoring several 
dozen agency calendars, and responding to more than a dozen specific project 
and policy proposals, we are defending the wildlife, views, ecosystem services, 
and spiritual and mental refuge that Mount Diablo and its creeks, foothills, and 
neighboring landscapes provide us. 

Expanding South: Del Puerto 
Canyon and Henry W. Coe  
State Park
AS PART OF our well-thought-out 
expansion of advocacy efforts south 
into other Diablo Range counties, we 
have reviewed, commented on, and 
supported legal action against the 
proposed Del Puerto Reservoir, which 
would drown much of beautiful Del 
Puerto Canyon in Stanislaus County. 

Similarly, we have also engaged 
decision makers and responsible 
agencies on the proposed Panoche 
Reservoir expansion project in Santa 
Clara County, which so far does not 
include sufficient mitigation to offset 
biological impacts and would neg-
atively affect part of Henry W. Coe 
State Park. As a public protected area, 
this land should already be protected 
from such projects. 

Tesla Park
AFTER MANY YEARS of tireless 
advocacy, in the fall of 2021 Save 
Mount Diablo, our partners in the 
Friends of Tesla Park coalition, and 
other allies celebrated the permanent 
protection of Tesla Park through 
Governor Newsom’s signing of AB/
SB 155. This law forever removes the 
threat of off-road vehicles, which 
would have destroyed Tesla’s wildlife 
habitat, ecosystems, and cultural 
resources. 

Tesla is also of critical importance 
because it is part of a wildlife corridor 
that links Mount Diablo to the rest of 
its sustaining Diablo Range. Though 
we must remain engaged to ensure that 
Tesla receives the high level of protec-
tion and management that it deserves, 
passage of AB/SB 155 was a huge 
victory worth much celebration. This 

great achievement would not have been 
possible without State Senator Steven 
Glazer, Assemblymember Rebecca 
Bauer-Kahan, and State Senator Bob 
Wieckowski, who have been great part-
ners in their advocacy for Tesla Park.

Pittsburg
WE HAVE ACHIEVED not just one, 
but two victories in Pittsburg this 
past year! In 2021, the Pittsburg City 
Council made the terrible decision 
to approve the Faria project, a bad 
proposal by Seeno development 
companies to build 1,650 houses on 
top of the beautiful scenic ridgeline 
between Concord and Pittsburg, and 
next to the new Concord regional 
park. In February 2022, we filed a 
legal challenge in court. 

The judge agreed with us that 
environmental review was inade-
quate, and ordered that the city must 
rescind its approvals and redo its 
analyses. Then, Seeno asked the same 
judge to reverse the decision the court 
had just made, and the judge refused. 
Two victories! We remain engaged 
and will defend against any appeal, 
and demand the project be canceled 
or changed to protect the ridgeline.  

PHOTOS: BRUCE HAMILTON, AL JOHNSON

Land Use Planning and Advocacy

DEFEND

State Senator Steve Glazer and Assemblymember Rebecca Bauer-Kahan at Tesla Park 
victory party

Sierra Club California President Brandon 
Dawson at Tesla Park victory party

Henry W. Coe State Park, northern California’s largest state park
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This year has been one of Save Mount Diablo’s most significant in its 
50-year history. We’ve dramatically expanded our geographic area down 
the Diablo Range. We’re on course to become an organization of statewide 
significance.

As part of the expansion, we consid-
ered capacity—we’ll continue to focus 
acquisition and stewardship efforts 
near Mount Diablo—and did a gap 
analysis of areas not getting much 
attention. We’ll focus on partnerships 
and collaborations. We’re budgeting 
funds for advocacy in each of the new 
counties. As more than one member 
of our Board noted about defending 
more of the Diablo Range, “If we don’t 
do it, no one will.”

In 1930, Mary Bowerman was 
assigned Mount Diablo as a botani-
cal research project, her work cen-
tered on the main peaks. When she 
co-founded Save Mount Diablo in 
1971, its first priorities came directly 
from her research—protect the main 
peaks and canyons. The hope was that 
Mount Diablo State Park would grow 
to 20,000 to 25,000 acres, the area 

covered by Mary’s original research, 
and the effort would end. Instead, it 
happened much more slowly, but we 
were more successful than anyone 
could have imagined.

From 6,788 acres in 1971, Mount 
Diablo State Park has grown to 19,431 
acres and is part of a system of more 
than 50 different parks and preserves 
north of Highway 580 totaling over 
120,000 acres. In the East Bay as a 
whole, protected lands have tripled to 
more than 30 percent of Contra Costa 
and Alameda counties.

But if Mount Diablo is cut off from 
the rest of the Diablo Range, it will 
lose many of its resources. We have 
long dreamed about connecting south 
to Del Valle Regional Park and Henry 
W. Coe State Park.

By 2012, we had expanded our 
geographic area to include both sides 

of Altamont Pass. We also began 
working further south to help protect 
Tesla Park in Corral Hollow, part 
of the narrowest choke point of the 
northern Diablo Range. 

Planning for the future
In the time of climate change, big 
diverse wildlife corridors like the 
Diablo Range will be increasingly 
important. In 2019, we doubled 
our geographic area south to the 
Alameda–Santa Clara County line. 
This did not represent a dramatic 
increase in our work, we were simply 
focusing on a larger area.

Our March 2020 Bay Nature 
magazine supplement was the first 
publication and map about the entire 
range. The 396,000-acre SCU fire 
in August 2020 provided another 
opportunity to focus public education, 
which we began that fall with our 
Diablo Range Revealed project. 

The Diablo Range expansion 
project has been very successful. We 
helped stop the proposed Carnegie 
off-road vehicle expansion and helped 

PHOTO: STEPHEN JOSEPH; MAP: CHARLES CLANCY

DEFEND

View from the Mount Diablo Summit

Diablo Range:  
A Bigger Vision
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Climate Action Plan
SAVE MOUNT DIABLO has begun to take 
action to achieve the goals laid out in our 
Climate Action Plan, which we adopted last 
year.  

Staff, volunteer stewards, and 
Conservation Collaboration Agreement 
participants have planted, protected, and 
nurtured native plants and trees as a part 
of our goal to plant and protect 10,000 trees 

in 10 years. By planting and protecting 1,164 individual plants this 
past year, we are off to a great start in our efforts to restore habitats, 
which increases carbon pulled by these plants from the atmosphere. 

To keep that carbon in the soil, staff have also started to mea-
sure residual dry matter on properties that we graze. Our ecological 
grazing practices increase soil health, species diversity, and carbon 
sequestration. 

We have also made climate crisis education a main theme at our 
Mangini Ranch Educational Preserve to inspire the public to think 
globally and act locally. 

To reduce our organization’s greenhouse gas emissions, our staff 
works in the office on Mondays and Tuesdays but is encouraged to 
work from home the rest of the week. In addition, reviewing how 
development projects mitigate their climate impact is now a regular 
part of our land use work. 

turn Tesla into a new 3,100-acre state 
park. We’re involved in a defense of 
Del Puerto Canyon from a reservoir 
project. We’ve heard from many 
donors and stakeholders about how 
they’ve been inspired by our vision. 

This past year we took the next 
step, again expanding the geographic 
area in which we work, from the 
northern three of 12 Diablo Range 
counties, to include the northern 
seven of 12 Diablo Range counties.

Adding Stanislaus, Santa Clara, 
and Merced gets us to Henry W. 
Coe State Park and Pacheco Pass, 
through gaps in other conservation 
efforts. The seventh county, San 
Benito, is a special opportunity. It 
includes the largest portion of the 
Diablo Range and its highest peak, 
San Benito Mountain, as well as 
Pinnacles National Park. Affecting 
land use decisions there will be cost-
effective and could lead to significant 
conservation gains.

You can help “Save the Diablo 
Range.”

MAP: CHARLES CLANCY; PHOTOS: ROXANA LUCERO, SEAN BURKE

Volunteers protect tree seedlings, mostly young blue oaks, at Curry Canyon Ranch.

Fire Poppy (Papaver 
californicum)

The Diablo Range—California’s Next 
Great Conservation Story

 ANNUAL REPORT 2021–22      5



PHOTOS: HALEY SUTTON, SEAN BURKE

RESTORE

Stewardship
WITH THE HELP OF OUR VOLUNTEERS, 
we’ve planted and protected 1,164 
trees and plants to kick off our new 
project: to plant and protect 10,000 
native trees and plants over 10 
years. Many of the trees and plants, 
including native sycamores, oaks, 
bay laurels, pines, and shrubs, are 
protected from herbivory via tubes. 

We identify tree saplings that are 
coming up on their own and provide 
shelter to give them the best chance 
at survival. We also source native 
plants from the Watershed Nursery in 
Richmond for our restoration sites. 

One of the most important parts of 
our restoration work is watering during 
the dry months. Our diligent volunteer 
crews have significantly increased the 
survival rate of our young plants. We 
are grateful for the help. 

Stewardship staff and volunteers 
have also assisted our partners at 
the East Bay Regional Park District, 
California State Parks, and the 
East Contra Costa County Habitat 
Conservancy to protect, understand, 
and maintain some of the most well-
loved and utilized public areas on the 
mountain this year.

For the second year in a row, Save 
Mount Diablo organized a cleanup at 
Castle Rock in the Pine Canyon area, 
a sanctuary loved by rock climbers, 
hikers, and bird-watchers alike. This 

year we partnered again with Mount 
Diablo State Park, EBRPD, the Bay 
Area Climbers Coalition, Save Mount 
Diablo’s Trail Dogs, and the Mount 
Diablo Interpretative Association to 
remove graffiti from the rocks.

Volunteers also removed trash 
from the surrounding towers, espe-
cially shards of glass, which have a 
hugely negative impact on wildlife. 
Together we hauled 50 gallons of 
water and battery-powered pressure 
washers and applied a biodegrad-
able product called Elephant Snot to 
remove graffiti on the stronger rock. 
Additionally, we hauled five gallons of 
paint to encapsulate the graffiti found 
on more friable rock. It was an amaz-
ing effort connecting many diverse 
partners and user groups to care for a 
place that we all love.

Save Mount Diablo is also working 
with Nomad Ecology and Phytosphere 
Research to study what is causing 
the dramatic dieback of manzanitas 
and knobcone pines in the Knobcone 
Point to Wall Point areas of Mount 
Diablo State Park. We’ve secured a 
research grant from the East Contra 
Costa County Habitat Conservancy. 
Work includes drone mapping and 
soil sampling along a 10-mile strip of 
diverse geology to learn more about 
causes and guide management of the 
affected areas.

WE WOULD NOT HAVE BEEN 
ABLE to accomplish so much 
without the help of our 
wonderful volunteers.

A total of 361 volunteers 
this past year donated 4,565.85 
hours across all our programs. 

Thank you so much to 
everyone who gave their time 
and skills. We look forward 
to providing more volunteer 
opportunities in the near future!

Thanks to Our 
Amazing Volunteers!

60 cubic yards of waste and 
recycling removed 

471 plantings

693 native trees and plants 
protected

276 stewardship volunteers

3,425 volunteer stewardship 
hours

5,000 stewardship  
staff hours focused on 
restoration projects
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Recreation
IN 2021, Save Mount Diablo scheduled 
36 hikes and other outdoor events as 
part of our Discover Diablo program, 
a free, public, guided outings series. 
This series focuses on providing 
opportunities for the public to explore 
different areas across the northern 
Diablo Range in a group setting. 

COVID-19 county and state 
restrictions were constantly evolving 
throughout the year, and summer 
fires forced us to postpone some 
hikes, but we were able to safely lead 
34 out of the 36 events. A total of 392 
participants attended the 34 events. 

This was the first year that we 
added rock climbing and mountain 
biking to the Discover Diablo sched-
ule. The rock-climbing events took 
place at the Boy Scout Rocks in Mount 
Diablo State Park and at Pinnacles 
National Park. Save Mount Diablo 
provided all the necessary equipment 

for the event, except rock-climbing 
shoes. Participants of all ages had a 
wonderful time exploring and getting 
acquainted with the mountain in an 
entirely new way. 

Our new mountain-biking events 
took place in two separate locations. 
The first began at Save Mount Diablo’s 
Mangini Ranch and continued into 
Lime Ridge Open Space. The second 
took place in two connected Save 
Mount Diablo conserved sites. The 
ride began in Smith Canyon and went 
up into Curry Canyon (Lower 200). 
Ride leaders would stop occasionally 
to share the natural wonders and 
unique, rich history of the areas. 

We’re excited to continue 
providing free outdoor recreation 
opportunities to the public, and we’re 
always looking to expand our outdoor 
events to include more user groups.

Our 2022 schedule continues 
to offer 36 outings, including our 
first Discover Diablo trail-run event 
(taking place at Save Mount Diablo’s 
Curry Canyon Ranch) and our first 
plein-air painting hike. 

We would also like to thank all 
our wonderful Discover Diablo event 
leaders for making these experiences 
possible!

ENJOY

Moonlight on the Mountain
IN 2021, we celebrated our 20th Moonlight on the Mountain! We raised 
more than $300,000. Hundreds of people participated in our virtual gala 
fundraiser, coming together to support Save Mount Diablo’s important 
conservation and education work.

On September 10, 2022, we will be celebrating Save Mount Diablo’s 
50th anniversary at Moonlight, where we’ll gather in person again in 
Mount Diablo State Park. We hope to see you there!
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Conservation Collaboration 
Agreements Program
THIS YEAR, we successfully held 
three Conservation Collaboration 
Agreements (CCAs), with Joaquin 
Moraga Intermediate School, 
Campolindo High School, and De La 
Salle High School.

The first CCA was held with 
Joaquin Moraga Intermediate School 
in April of 2021. Because of COVID-19 
restrictions, staff safely held a virtual 
class presentation. In place of field 
days, we provided students the option 
to do the environmental service proj-
ect and solo at home. They received 
directions during the first presenta-
tion and from a handout Save Mount 
Diablo put together with step-by-step 
instructions. The final component of 
the modified CCA program involved 
a debrief session. This time was an 
opportunity for students to share 
what they did for their environmental 
service project and what they wrote 
or drew for their solo in nature. 

We had our first in-person class-
room presentation and field expe-
rience since the beginning of the 
pandemic in October 2021 with 
Campolindo High School. The field 
experience was held at Mangini 
Ranch and attended by 50 students. 
The students helped Save Mount 
Diablo staff build trails, protect young 
oak seedlings, and flag native milk-
weed for mapping purposes. 

The third CCA was held with 
De La Salle High School. The field 

experience was held at Marsh Creek 
4 and 6, where students helped staff 
plant natives and mulch the trail. 

We’re very excited to continue 
partnering with local schools for our 
CCA program and are looking for-
ward to safely holding more field trips 
on Save Mount Diablo properties. 

Dr. Mary Bowerman Science and 
Research Program
IN 2021, the Dr. Mary Bowerman 
Science and Research Program 
held two grant rounds, one in April 
and the other in December. The 
first round awarded four grants for 
research on the heritability of risk-
aversion behaviors in California 
ground squirrels through genome 
sequencing, the transmission of social 
information among California ground 
squirrels, the habitat suitability of 
Pine Creek tributaries, and population 
fluctuations and reproduction of 
American kestrels. 

The second round awarded three 
grants to research on the species 
using the Galindo Creek wildlife 
corridor, the continued research of 
the habitat suitability of Pine Creek 
tributaries, and the purchase of GPS 
transmitters to track California con-
dors as they expand their range.

We held our eighth Annual 
Dr. Mary Bowerman Science and 
Research Colloquium in December via 
Zoom; it was attended by more than 
160 participants. 

LEARN

Education and Outreach

OpenRoad with  
Doug McConnell
We worked with Doug 

McConnell and his team at 
NBC Bay Area to create two 
new segments on OpenRoad 
with Doug McConnell. The first 
focused on our work to protect 
seven properties through 
our $15 million Forever Wild 
Capital Campaign, especially 
our Concord Mt. Diablo Trail 
Ride Association project. The 
second focused on introducing 
people to “the big wild in our 
backyard,” the Diablo Range, 
and the incredible wildflowers 
blooming as a result of the 
land’s recovery from the 2020 
wildfires.

Audible Mount 
Diablo Guides
Save Mount Diablo 

Land Conservation Director 
Seth Adams was featured in a 
new Audible Mount Diablo 
guide—A Brief History of Mount 
Diablo State Park, celebrating 
the park’s 100th anniversary. 
We also worked with Joan 
Hamilton, the producer of 
Audible Mount Diablo, to create 
a new video for our Diablo Range 
Revealed series, Condor Country.

NEW MEDIA
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THROUGH FOREVER WILD, the 
organization raised the necessary 
funds to protect 1,681 acres of land in 
nine different properties. The total 
land conserved amounts to 2.6 square 
miles, an area bigger than Emeryville 
or the San Francisco Presidio.

The strategically chosen land 
is rich in conservation values. For 
example, threatened wildlife like the 
California red-legged frog lives on 
several of the properties.

“Despite various challenges, like 
a long national crisis and pandemic 
period, we stayed strong and focused 
on our Forever Wild Campaign, and 
we cannot thank our great campaign 
donors enough for helping us suc-
cessfully conclude this effort that 
will pay lasting green dividends to 
our communities and local flora and 
fauna,” remarked Save Mount Diablo 
Executive Director Ted Clement.

Save Mount Diablo launched 
Forever Wild in 2013 with a campaign 
target of $15 million. By the end of 
2015, Save Mount Diablo had acquired 
the extraordinary 1,080-acre Curry 
Canyon Ranch—one of the most 

important and spectacular private 
properties remaining in Contra Costa 
County.

Since Curry Canyon Ranch, Save 
Mount Diablo has acquired Smith 
Canyon (28 acres), Highland Springs 
(105 acres), Big Bend (51 acres), 
Hanson Hills (76 acres), and Anderson 
Ranch (95 acres); it has also raised 
the funds to soon acquire North Peak 
Ranch (87 acres).

Additionally, with Forever Wild 
Save Mount Diablo protected the 
Rideau property (5 acres) with a con-
servation easement and now has also 
permanently protected the Concord 
Mt. Diablo Trail Ride Association 
property (nearly 154 acres) with a 
conservation easement.

Although most of Forever Wild’s 
raised funds were for land acquisition, 
the campaign also raised substantial 
funds to develop a robust Stewardship 
Endowment Fund and Legal Defense 
Fund. The Stewardship Endowment 
Fund will generate interest that 
can annually support native habitat 
restoration, fire abatement activities, 
invasive species removal, and other 

stewardship activities that keep land 
healthy and safe.

The Legal Defense Fund ensures 
Save Mount Diablo has the financial 
resources, when necessary, to legally 
defend its conservation easements 
and lands acquired. Together, these 
funds will help sustain Save Mount 
Diablo’s land conservation work for 
years to come.

Through Forever Wild, we also 
developed our fundraising capabilities 
to better support our time-sensitive 
land conservation mission into the 
future.

Forever Wild

FUNDING CONSERVATION

In July 2021, Save Mount Diablo completed its $15 million 
Forever Wild Capital Campaign—the largest and most consequential 
fundraising effort in the organization’s 50-year history.

PHOTOS: SCOTT HEIN  ANNUAL REPORT 2021–22      9



PHOTOS: STEPHEN JOSEPH, SCOTT HEIN

GIVING

BUT GORDON’S RELATIONSHIP with 
Mount Diablo began much earlier, 
even before Save Mount Diablo was 
founded 50 years ago. Both he and 
Donna spent their childhood years in 
what was then the lightly developed 
landscape of eastern Contra Costa 
County. “As a Boy Scout, and then 
later as the Assistant Scoutmaster for 
my son, I remember many campouts 
up there on the mountain,” Gordon 
shared. He and Donna graduated 
from Mount Diablo High School in 
1951. They purchased their Concord 
family home in 1960 and settled into 
a freshly established neighborhood 
with a “backyard that looks out over 
Mount Diablo and the Concord Naval 
Weapons Station.”

When plans to redevelop the 
Concord Naval Weapons Station 
began, Gordon appreciated finding a 
like-minded partner in Save Mount 
Diablo. Success of the redevelop-
ment was important to Gordon not 
only because his home neighbors the 

project, but also because Donna was 
born and raised in Port Chicago.

Gordon respected Save Mount 
Diablo’s advocacy approach—sugges-
tions for redevelopment that were 
ambitious, pragmatic, and a careful 
balance of the need to preserve open 
space alongside a growing commu-
nity. Thanks to the support of Gordon 
and others like him, Save Mount 
Diablo continues that advocacy work 
today, promoting land conservation 
and sound development strategies in 
Concord and across the northern and 
central Diablo Range.

Since 1988, Gordon has generously 
supported Save Mount Diablo through 
annual gifts, contributions to the 
Heritage Tree and Forever Wild cam-
paigns, as well as a memorial gift in 
honor of Donna. He is inspired by the 
extraordinary commitment of Save 
Mount Diablo’s Board of Directors, 
and he praises the skillful leadership 
of Executive Director Ted Clement. 
Gordon marvels at Save Mount 

Diablo’s growing number of success-
ful and significant projects: “They just 
do things right!” 

In acknowledging and giving 
thanks for decades-long partnerships 
with supporters like Gordon, we are 
reminded that the timeline for land 
conservation is long and progress 
is incremental. The success of Save 
Mount Diablo’s programs depends 
on resolute partners, like Gordon and 
Donna Monroe, who have nurtured 
every small step and enabled tremen-
dous expansion over time. Thank you!

For more information about how 
to support Save Mount Diablo in your 
philanthropy plans, please contact 
Samantha Kading at 925-947-3535 
or skading@savemountdiablo.org.

Small steps to big leaps

Gordon Monroe has been supporting Save Mount Diablo for 
nearly 35 years, generously helping protect Mount Diablo’s wild lands. 
He and his late wife, Donna, were a reliable presence at sponsored 
hikes, dinner events, land tours, and Moonlight on the Mountain. 
Gordon continues to enjoy the Executive Director speaker series.

ABOVE: Donna and Gordon Monroe

Concord Naval Weapons Station
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Financials
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THESE PIE CHARTS include financial 
information for Save Mount Diablo’s 
annual operating results (revenue and 
expenses), as well as land transaction 
capital items. For FYE 22 (April 1, 2021 
to March 31, 2022), Save Mount Diablo 
successfully raised more operating 
revenue than operating funds expended, 
thereby achieving a large surplus with 
its general operating budget. However, 
in the pie charts above the expenditures 
are larger than the revenues received 
because on the expense side we spent 
over $1 million on land acquisition from 
non-operating Forever Wild funds we 
raised in the last few years. Save Mount 
Diablo’s total revenue for FYE 22 was 

just over $3.38 million. This pie chart 
shows the importance of individual 
contributions: 80 percent of our funding 
comes from donors like you. Thank you!

Expenditures for FYE 22 totaled 
approximately $4.08 million (including 
operating and non-operating expenses 
like land acquisition). Program expenses 
other than land acquisition include 
stewardship projects on 21 properties and 
conservation easements we own, educa-
tion and outreach programs, and advocacy 
to counter land conservation threats.

Numbers are based on unaudited FYE 
22 financials. Please go to https://
savemountdiablo.org/about/financials/ to see 
our most recent 990 tax returns.

Total Revenue Received 	                      
Approximately 
$3.38 million

4/1/2021–3/31/2022 Foundations & Grants 
(9%)

Corporate Support (5%)

Interest, Fees, & Other 
(6%)

Individual Contributions 
(80%)

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Jim Felton, President
Burt Bassler, Treasurer
Liz Harvey Roberts, VP & Secretary
Keith Alley
John Gallagher
Joseph Garaventa
Garrett Girvan
Claudia Hein
Scott Hein
Giselle Jurkanin
Margaret Kruse
Carol Lane
Frank Martens
Bob Marx
Phil O’Loane
Robert Phelps
Malcolm Sproul
Jeff Stone
Achilleus Tiu

STAFF
Ted Clement, Executive Director
Seth Adams, Land Conservation 

Director 
Sean Burke, Land Programs Director
Karen Ferriere, Development Director 
Monica Oei, Finance &  

Administration Director
Tuesday Bentley, Accounting & 

Administrative Associate
Denise Castro, Education &  

Outreach Associate
Hidemi Crosse, Senior Accountant
Juan Pablo Galván Martínez,  

Senior Land Use Manager
Shannon Grover, Senior Development 

Associate & Event Manager
Dana Halpin, General Office Manager
Britani Hutchinson, Event Coordinator
Samantha Kading, Assistant 

Development Director
Laura Kindsvater, Communications 

Manager
Queenie Li, Database Coordinator
Katie Lopez, Staff Accountant &  

Office Administrator
Roxana Lucero, Land Stewardship 

Manager
Joanne McCluhan, Executive 

Assistant
Haley Sutton, Land Stewardship 

Associate

Fundraising (17%)

Administration &  
Management (15%)

Program (68%)Total Expenditures
Approximately  
$4.08 million

4/1/2021–3/31/2022  



Save Mount Diablo extends its gratitude to all donors. Your generous support makes it 
possible to balance open space with the demands of increasing population and development 

pressure in our area. Together, we can preserve, defend, restore, and enjoy Mount Diablo 
and its foothills, and connect Mount Diablo to its sustaining Diablo Range.

Individual Donors
$250,000 & ABOVE
Anonymous
Nootbaar Family*
Larry & Joan Porter

$100,000–$249,999
Charla Gabert &  

David Frane*
Giselle Jurkanin*
Carol Lane*
Barbara Varenchik

$50,000–$99,999
Tom DeJonghe*
Jim & Bette Felton*
David & Janice Hammond
Tineke & Torsten 

Jacobsen*
Gordon Monroe
Dick Morrison
Sandor & Faye Straus

$20,000–$49,999
Keith & Jill Alley*
Burt Bassler
Malcolm & Sylvia Boyce
Connie Dierniesse
Joseph & Lisa Downes
Robin & Peter Frazier
Diane Longshore de Golia 

& Ronald de Golia
Mike & Ann Koch*
Pat McGrath &  

Kyra Kennedy
Frank & Regina Martens*
Bob & Joan Marx*
Sylvia Simon
Jeff & Lauren Stone
Jeanne Thomas

$10,000–$19,999
Anonymous (2)
Judy Adler
Michael Anciaux &  

Wendy Wolfe
Robert & Joanne Bradford
Carolyn Butler
Richard Falck*
Ginny Fereira*
Josie & John Fike
Paul & Judy Gray
Tamra Hege
Scott & Claudia Hein
Sandy Johnson
Diane Longshore de Golia 

& Ronald de Golia
Yvonne McDaniel
Carolyn Ockels &  

Steve King*
Caryl Reese
Jeanne Ryan
Jeff & Lauren Stone
Gene Underwood
Jacob Van Akkeren &  

Leslie Bartholic*
John & Linda Van Heertum
John & Donna  

Warnken-Brill

$5,000–$9,999
Anonymous (4)
Eugene & Neil Barth
Meg Beeler & Tom von 

Tersch
Burt Bogardus
Martha Breed &  

Lyn Diana Breed
Bette Brockman &  

Jim Richards
Robert Campbell &  

Lynn Barr
Dave & Darlene DeRose

John & Tena Gallagher
Joseph Garaventa
Garrett & Cathy Girvan
Mel & Diana Haas
Susan Heckly &  

Tom Howard
Jim & Laura Hulburd
Ann & Greg Hummel
Bill & Lesley Hunt
Clay & Janice Jackson
David & Lynn Jesus
Irene Jones
Mary June
Matthew & Sarah Langdon
Margaret Mahon
Richard E. Mason
Barbara & Michael Monsler
Janet Noble & Brian Aldrich
Read & George Phillips
Charles & Linda 

Rickenbacher
Dirk Sikkema &  

Linda Young
Malcolm & Casey Sproul
Curtis & Christine Swanson
Anita Taff-Rice & Craig Rice
Lynn & Tom Trowbridge
John & Gale Vocke
John F. Waggoner

$1,000–$4,999
Anonymous (7)
Judy Abrams
Tony & Tina Akins
Lucia Albers
Hanna Alger
Jim Aron
Joe & Charlotte Arton
Marianne & T.C. Aude
Steve & Carolyn Balling
Chris & Pete Barnhart
Parker Barnum

Don & Mary Barthol
Jim Baxter
Stephen & Karen Beck
Geoffrey Bellenger
Mark & Silvia Belotz
Janet Berckefeldt
Bruce & Sandra Beyaert
Steve & Pam Biggs
Les & Lynn Bloch
Jacques & Mary Lou 

Blumer
Paul & Sandi Bonderson
Bob & Cindy Brittain
Ken & Janet Brown
Maynard & Katherine 

Buehler
David Burke
Shirley & Patrick Campbell
Robert & Kim Carroll
Kathy Catanho
Charles Cerjan &  

Monika Witte
Christopher & Natasha 

Cherney
Ted & Boonsuay Clement
Bob Cooper &  

Charlotte French
John Corlett &  

Brooke Schwartz
Jacqueline Crist
Tom & Cindy Crosby
John E. Daniel
Ellen Daniell &  

David Gelfand
George De Peyster
Electra De Peyster
Patty Deutsche
Steven & Elizabeth Dietsch
Terese & Doyle Dixon
Linda Domeier
Dana & Dave Dornsife
Thomas & Marilyn Draeger

Scott Dudley
Philip Eager & Mimi Calter
Stephen Evans &  

Kathleen Correia
Martha & Richard Fateman
Ellen Fletcher
Bruce Fogel
Kevin Fong
Mary Furman &  

Dennis Whiteneck
Nancy Gallagher
Robert Gendron
Clement & Nancy Glynn
Liede-Marie Haitsma
Jean Halford
Liz Harvey Roberts &  

Bill Roberts
Kevin & Elaine Hennessy
Mary Hicks
Jerry & Kathy Hicks
Harlan & Gayl Hirschfeld
Anastasia & Randall 

Hobbet
George D. Huertas
Jeff & Margaret  

Wiegert Jacobs
Sue & Mike James
Thomas & Karen Jefferson
Frank & Judy Jesse
Darryl & Beverly Johnson
Anne & Steve Jones
John & Linda Judd
Elizabeth & Norayr 

Kalpakjian
Judith Kammeraad
Robert Kieckhefer
John Kiefer
Patricia E. Klahn
John & Joyce Klassen
Kathy Klein & Scott Fink
Ellen & James Kocins
Janet Koupal

PHOTO: STEPHEN JOSEPH

Donations made between April 1, 2021–March 31, 2022.     *Denotes donors who have pledged to give for multiple years.

Thanks to Our Donors
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Darell & Elizabeth Krasnoff
Tom & Jenny Krause
Margaret Kruse
Doug Lacey &  

Cindy Silvani-Lacey
Terrance & Ann Langley
Shirley Langlois*
Michael & Jane Larkin
Amber Larsen
Jim & Sharon Lawrence
Melinda & Patrick Leary
Tom & Pam Lee
Duane Lindner
Paul Liu & Cheryl Young
Ming Liu
Mark & Paula Lowery
Carol & Bob Lowitz
Bunny Martin &  

David Kurtzman
Christine Mathers
Doug & Sylvia Matthew
Philip Matthews &  

Dian Heisey
Robert & MaryAnn 

McCleary
Kevin McGahan &  

Naheed Attari
Cheryl & Mark Meder
Al & Debbie Medvin
Melissa & Jack Moehle
Renee Morgan &  

Ernie Montanari
Amara Morrison
Richard & Catherine Nicoll
Jim & Leanne Noe
Shirley Nootbaar*
Nicholas Noyes
Phil & Rachele O’Loane
Sue & Steve Ohanian
Charles & Anne Olsen
Joanne Ottone &  

Randy Hogan
Lou & Kim Palandrani
Donald & Georg Palmer
Dr. Christopher Panton & 

Margaret Panton
Ken & Ellen Pearl
Lawrence E. Peirano
Barbara Petersen
David Peterson
Dr. Robert Phelps &  

Meri Stratton-Phelps
Brad & Trish Piatt
Nicola Place & Chris 

Beeson
Ariadne Prater &  

Mitchell Allen
Lisa Radomski
Jonathan & Jane Raymond
Diane Reyes
Priscilla Rich
Lois Riddle
Martha E. Riley
Sharon & Don Ritchey

Allen Roberts
Olga & Bud Rotermund
Eric Rudney
Dr Miquel Salmeron & 

Greta Vollmer
Katherine Sanders
Alfred Sattler
Dan & Janet Schalk
Marvin & Carolyn Schick
Eugene Schulting
Alan & Jutta Seidelmann
William M. Sharp
Cindy & Tom Silva
Robert Simmons &  

Judy Whelan
Tom & Shirley Simone
Robert & Peggy Slyker
Jerry & Maren Smith
Patricia Smith
Muriel Sonne
Sam & Susan Sperry
Corby & Heather Stead
Gary & Jana Stein
David Stewart
Brian Strom
John & Debbie Swearingen
Patricia Thibos
Stephen & Carlene Thomas

Richard & Kathleen 
Thompson

Greg & Cathy Tibbles
Michael & Janice Traynor
Kim Trupiano &  

Rich Fischer
Michael Tuciarone & 

Nadine Peterson
Ken-ichi Ueda
Chris Valle-Riestra
Jean Vieth &  

Jan Diepersloot
Cameron & Barbara Ward
John & Marcia Waterbury
KT & Steve Waxman
Deborah Wechsler &  

Bruce Bilodeau
Dana & Paul Weiler
Kitty Whiteside
Martha Whittaker
Betsy Willcuts
Peter & Amelia Wilson
Bernard & Lonna Wolf
Thomas & Ann Wood
Marlys & Seth Worden
Gretchen Zantzinger

$500–$999
Anonymous (13)
Barbara J. Ageno
Ralph & Jane Anthony
Mark & Chris Armstrong
Carol Baird & Alan Harper
May & Larry Ball
Al & Nancy Banisch
Jeff & Barbara Bennett
Barbara Bentley
Sandra & Geoff Berggren
Linda & Ed Best
Bicycle Trails Council  

of the East Bay
Steve & Patty Bort
Tim & Sue Bottoms
Phil & Nalanda Bowman
Roland Brandel &  

Ellen Peterson
Brent Briggs
Jerald & Carolyn Britten
Diane C. Brown
Richard Brown
Ron & Sharon Brown
Donna Buessing
Beth Burnside

James & Francesca 
Cervantes

David & Kelly Chavez
Kirsten & Steve Cherry
Colin & Mila Coffey
Jay & Cynthia Cohan
Craig Conlon & Marcia Glick
Paul Cortese
Daphne & Robert Cothren
John & Charlice Danielsen
Mary Beth Davis
De La Salle High School
John S. Deeming
Paula Deen
Leslie & Sydney Dent
Robert Doyle
Elizabeth Echols
Linus Eukel
Tom Fannin & Ann Carson
Paul & Kathy Fitzpatrick
Allen Flickinger
Sid & Linda Fluhrer
Jack Fritschi
John Gingrich & Christine 

Currie-Gingrich
Paul Glassner
Leslee Griese
Gennaro Gus &  

Joan S. Filice
Marilyn Halberg
Dana & David Halpin
Joyce Hambrick &  

Loren Bauman
James Han
Eric Hansen
Stephen Hatchett &  

Phyllis A. Lasche
Januth Hayashi
Paula Heckler
Darlene Hecomovich
Ron & Ann Hendel
Phyllis & Jerry Hobson
William & Sally Holliday
Thomas & Shelly Howard
Don & Ann Hughes
Carolyn R. Hunt
Adriene Iverson
Nambi & Vidya Iyengar
Michael Jameson &  

Hillary Hayden
Dr. Robert Johnson & 

Margaret Liu
Liz Kain
Joyce Kelly
Barnabas & Veronika 

Kerekes
Philip & Kristine Klotzbach
Lawrence & Marcia Kolb
Gregg & Anne Korbin
Judy Kranzler &  

Andrew Wyrobek
Steven & Novelle Lathrop
Joan & Gary Lawrence
Edward & Carol Lee

PHOTO: HOWCHENG

John Allen
Kennet & Linda Back
Steve & Carolyn Balling
Marge Barry
Sandra & Geoff Berggren
Corwin & Margaret Booth
Glen & Candace Bradley
Marianne Callahan
Norma Campbell
David Couch
Mark & Karel Detterman
Elisa Dowd &  

Douglas Graver
Glenn Drummond
Janet Evans
Larry Ferri
Nancy Gallagher
Terry & Glenn Gonzalez
Gordon Reese Design 

Build
Katy Grant
Liede-Marie Haitsma
Scott & Claudia Hein
Katherine & Alan Hern

Jacqueline Hershey
Barbara & Robert Hill
Frances & Walter Holmes
James Howison
Al Johnson
Steve Kaplan
Kerry Kilmer
Margaret Kruse
David Kwinter
Ray & Kristine Lamanno
Tom & Bonnie Lathrop
Carole Mason
Charles & Lee McCaffree
Kelly McCann
Amara Morrison
Pamela Murray
Terrance & Linda Murray
Joanne Ottone & Randy 

Hogan
Pay & Julie Persse
Sherry Piatt
Michael Purcell
Nancy & Scott Raaum
Judith Robbins

Inge Robertson
Gael Rodgers
Judy Ryan
Margie Ryan
Bill Sederowitz &  

Carol Lynn Gilbert
Lawrence & Leona Seidell
David Sharp
Anne Sheldon
Richard Silbert
Kime H. Smith
Anne Sutherland
Ken-ichi Ueda
Barbara C. Vaughn
Jean Vieth &  

Jan Diepersloot
John F. Waggoner
Julian & Elsa Waller
Peter & Amelia Wilson
Stephanie Woods

Monthly Donor Circle
This special circle of donors helps 
provide steady, reliable support by 
donating monthly. Their generosi-
ty ensures Save Mount Diablo can 
continue to preserve, defend, and 
restore Diablo’s wild lands.
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Peter & Dawn Lezak
John Lineweaver
Sonia Y. Liu
Tom Logue &  

Heidi Bosselman
Steven & Carol Love
Gary Mansfield &  

Sue Koopman
Kevin & Ellen Martin
Bryan & Susan McCaul
John & Diane Meade
Bob & Carolyn Mills
Jane Minor
Joan Morris
Valerie Morrison
Bruce Muirhead &  

Denise Pare-Muirhead
Jay & Jasmin Mumford
Terrance & Linda Murray
Pamela Murray
Katie A. Neuman
Fred Niemeyer
Bruce Nilles
John & Ann Noll
Richard & Carol Northing
David Ogden & Sandy Biagi
Richard Patterson
Pat & Julie Persse
Mary & Ron Petersen
Sherry Piatt
Lev Plaves
Michael Purcell
Wendy & Matt Raggio
Gordon Reese Design Build
Sue Reynolds
Gael Rodgers
Stan & Jennifer Roe
Meredith Rosen
Sue Rosen
Kent L. Sack
Ethan & Gretchen Salter
David & Janis Sammons
Roger & Jeane Samuelsen
David & Sally Sanger
Sally Scholl
Jeff & Jacqueline Schubert
Laura & Cliff Seaholm
Donald Seaver
James Seaver
Bill Sederowitz &  

Carol Lynn Gilbert
Carlo & Margareta Sequin
David Sharp
Dave & Teri Shikany
Yelena Shvets
Richard Silbert
Cathleen Simmons
Robert & Leslie Singer
Dana & Marti Sketchley
Bill & Martha Slavin
Lori Steere & Becky Smith
Brett Stewart &  

Meagen Leary
Walter Szopiak

Jim & Eva Tai
Tina Thomas
Patricia M. Thomas
Gary & Carol Thompson
Yulan Tong
Dave & Deborah Trotter
Paula Turnham
Charles Twichell
David & Laura Waal
W. Walkers
Barbara Walters &  

Kathleen Arnold
Al Warmerdam
Bob & Lisa Weiss
Dr. William Welch
Robert & Karen Wetherell
Kristen Wick
Sunil & Susan Wijeyesekera
Peg & Steve Wilcox
Stephanie Woods

ZRC Wealth Management, 
LLC

$250–$499
Anonymous (17)
Seth Adams &  

Aaron Chabot
Cynthia Adkisson
AnJenette & Jan Afridi
Jamerson & Virginia Allen
Peter Alley &  

Carolyn Strange
Susan & Edwin Antolin
Trudy & Bill Ausfahl
Alise & John Bamforth
James Bartlett &  

Mimi Foord
Terry & Kim Bass
Barbara Baxter
Caedmon & Kathryn Bear
Janette & David Beatty

Claude & Carol Benedix
Bennett Berke &  

Lorna Wallace
Suzan & Robert Best
Anthony & Angela Bilich
Polly Boissevain &  

Leslie Townsend
Corwin & Margaret Booth
Karen Born
Debra Bortolon
Elizabeth Bowles
Glen & Candace Bradley
Lynn & Butch Brear
Daniel & Jeanne Brown
John & Julie Buckley
Stephen Buffi &  

Anne Waters
Sean Burke &  

Frenchy Hendryx
Bruce & Mary Byson
Emily Campbell

Tim & Carolyn Carlson
Vivian Clayton
Dr. Charles Clem
Don & Diane Clements
George Constas
Richard & Sandy Conti
Bill Cosden
Susan D’Alcamo
Peter W. Dahling &  

Caroline Davis
Maureen & Rex Daysh
Imke De Pater &  

Willem J. Van Breugel
Ann Dewart
Randall Diamond
Fred Dietrich
Jennell & Franklin Dill
Elisa Dowd &  

Douglas Graver
Duane & Linda 

Duchscherer
Joan & Andy Duffield
Bradley Dyer
Robert & Melissa Edwards
Donald & Jeanie Egan
Rosy & John Ehlert
Barbara Erhard
Robin Evitts
Laura & Richard Faigle
Mary Fairman
Diana Felton
Karen & Aurelien Ferriere
Kent & Rebecca  

Fickett Beemer
Suzanne & Conrad 

Figueroa
Judith & Ross Fisher
John & Jean Fiske
Daniel Fitzgerald &  

Chris Haslund
Don Fong
Jeri & Tom Fraser
Craig Frieders
Gwen M. Gallagher
Paul & Marilyn Gardner
Karl & Kathleen Geier
Teresa & Michael Gerringer
John Ginochio
Terry & Glenn Gonzalez
Mark Gooch
Jason & Alison Granskog
Richard Gross
Chris Grossgart
Gary & Dawn Guglielmino
Richard Gustafson
Frede Hammes
Morissa Harris
John Harris & Lisa Palermo
Jeff & Heidi Hastings
John & Diane Heim
Dan & Carol Henry
Jacqueline Hershey
Barbara & Robert Hill
Alison Hill

Anonymous (28)
Tracy Achelis &  

Vinny Sciortino
Barbara J. Ageno
Carol Alderdice
Hanna Alger
Susan & Robert Andrews
Alan & Helen Appleford
Kenneth & Linda Back
Steve & Carolyn Balling
Burt Bassler
Meg Beeler &  

Tom von Tersch
Mark & Silvia Belotz
Janet Berckefeldt
Steve & Pam Biggs
Burt Bogardus
Jane Bonwell
Sandra Bozarth
Martha Breed &  

Lyn Diana Breed
Bob & Cindy Brittain
Carolyn Butler
Kathy Catanho
Suzanne & Rick Cordes
Linda Domeier

Tom Dowd
Jill & Bruce Dresser
Joan Duffield &  

Andy Cuellar, Jr.
Richard Falck
Jim & Bette Felton
Ginny Fereira
Robin & Peter Frazier
Charla Gabert &  

David Frane
John & Tena Gallagher
William Grizzell
Chris Grossgart
Liede-Marie Haitsma
Scott & Claudia Hein
Mary Hicks
Stephanie Kleinjan
Carol Lane
Shirley Langlois
Randi & Herb Long
Richard E. Mason
Philip Matthews &  

Dian Heisey
Bob & Carolyn Mills
Dick Morrison

Janet Noble &  
Brian Aldrich

Steve & Kim O’Brien
Nigel Ogilvie &  

Louisa Woodville
Sue & Steve Ohanian
Betty Paul
Bob Penny
Nicola Place &  

Chris Beeson
Larry & Joan Porter
John Potocki
Jan Richardson
Gary & Pam Schroeder
Mady Schubarth
Dr. Robert Sieben, MD
Richard Silbert
Jeanne Thomas
Laura Tow
Jacob & Leslie  

Van Akkeren
Doug & Carolyn Walkling
Jerry Yanowitz &  

Suzanne D’Arcy

Diablo Legacy Circle
Making a long-term gift is an act 
of generosity beyond measure. 
We give special thanks to our Diablo 
Legacy Circle members, those who 
have included Save Mount Diablo 
in their estate planning. Their 
generosity ensures Mount Diablo, 
its foothills, and its wildlife will be 
preserved for generations to come.
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John & Joan Hines
Eric & Debbie Hinzel
Brian & Lyn Hirahara
James Howison
Bill & Patricia Hudson
Donald Hunt
Leeyork Hwang
Richard Ingalls
Christy James
Jay & Jane Jennings
Jette Jensen
Kyle Johnston
Douglas & Barbara Jones
Roxy Jones
Gail Jordan
Pamela & Mark Kan
Richard Kawin
Patricia Keane
Kathy & Thomas Kelley
Lauren Kindorf
Holly Kindsvater
John & Ellen Kindsvater
Jean King
Chris Kinsel
Roberta Knutson-Ratto
Gerald & Rosette Koch
Therese Konz
John & Diane Kopchik
David Kwinter
Eric & Wendy Lacy
Ray & Kristine Lamanno
Beverly Lane
Craig Lanway
Rosemary Lee
Tony & Amy Leung
Mira Lockwood
David Loeb
John & Carol Maerzke
Evelyn & Larry Magas
Christophe &  

Brigitte Majewski
Kathleen & Richard 

Marshall
Carole Mason
Jennifer Mason Mclaughlin
William Maxwell
Molly McCabe &  

Brian Gagnon
David McCully &  

Nancy Bachmann
Mark & Helene McElyea
Alisdair & Jenny McGregor
Mark McLaren &  

Nancy Norland
Robert J. McLaughlin & 

Theresa Rumjahn
Steven & Linda Mehlman
John Michels
Bruce & Kristin  

Moen-Gaylord
Carl & Dolores Monismith
James & Sharon Moore
Joyce H. Munson
Joseph Murphy

Robert Neumann
Janice Newsted &  

Barry Nauroth
Aaron Noe
Thomas Nootbaar
Janet O’Connell-Mangham
Christopher Oakes
Lorraine & John Osborn
Robert & Anne-Jette 

Oxenburgh
Carol Pachl
Nancy & Clara Painter
Drs. Aurelia &  

Victor Palciauskas
Ruth Ann Pearsons &  

Scott Pearsons
Scott & Elizabeth Perkins
Perl & Meghan Perlmutter
Scott Phillips
Allan & Kit Prager
Larry Prud’homme & 

Marilyn Raffinot
Brian & Mary Quade
Susanne & Philip Ramsey
Gordon & Michelle Reese
Connie & Marc Regalia
Barbara & Michael Robben
Inge Robertson
Dee Dee Robillard
Bill & Lana Rocha
Helen & Garrett Romain
Kathleen Roth
Denise Rowan
Cynthia Rowland
Jacqueline & Paul Royce
Enrico & Sherry Rufini
Judy Ryan
Margie & Gavin Ryan
Mary Salas
Elaine & Lawrence Santone
Jerry Saylor
Dr. Anthony Schilling
Marje & Stephan  

Schuetze-Coburn
Michael & Ann Scott
Nancy Scott
Carolyn Seefer
Lawrence & Leona Seidell
Anna W. Sekera
Mike Selleck
Janine Senior
Nicholas & Christine 

Sharrock
Judith Sherwood
David & Shelly Shuey
Susan Smartt & Cal Podrid
David Smith &  

Theresa Blair
Matt & Mary Smith
Roger Smith
Ron & Judy Smith
Barney & Nancy Speckman
Johannes & Michaela Stahl
Alice Stauffer

Robert Stavros
Dean Stoker
Mark & Pam Stott
Frank & Barbara Strehlitz
Kevin Sullivan &  

Tamara Thompson
Steve Sutton
Noel Swanson
Cynthia & Matthew 

Swinnerton
Jose Talavera
Thrivent Financial
Laura Tow
Truyet Tran
Christian Truebridge
John Tullis
Mary M. Ulrich
Laura Valvassori
Dr. Peter Vandersloot
Tracy Vogler
Dr. Sabine von Glinski
Sharon Walters
Dr. Franz Wassermann
Peter Weiler
Steve Weir
Elspeth Wells
Ruth & Joel Willen
Ray & Liz Witbeck
James Yurchenco &  

Amy Lauterbach
Ameet & Jasmine Zaveri
Bob & Carolynn Zuparko

$100–$249
Anonymous (54)
J. A. Vander Stoep
Linda Adams
Robert & Constance 

Adelson
Aditya Agarkar
Elise & Brett Agnew
Alice Agogino &  

Dale Gieringer
Kimberly & Terick Albert
Janine Alden
Quentin & Nancy 

Alexander
Douglas & Claudia Allen
Diane & Daniel Alspaugh
Carol Altwarg
Tony & Lena Amor
Erik M. Anciaux
Donna & Art Anderson
Eric & Sally Anderson
Martin & Diane Andrews
Paul & Hanako Andrews
Carl & Sharon Anduri
Luz Argyriou
Nancy Arkwright
Joan S. Armstrong
Newell & Janis Arnerich
Lyndon & Joan Arscott
Roger & Jan Artley
Valentyna Ashley
Dennis & Linda Ashlock

Dr. Steve Asztalos
Marilyn Ayers
Kenneth & Linda Back
David Baer
Frank & Mary Baker
Larry Barclay &  

Christine Imrie-Barclay
Patricia & Stephen Barker
Daniel Michael Barr
Carol Baxter
Douglas & Maren Bell
Joseph Belli
Alexander Belotz
Keith & Atsuko Bennett
Leah Bennett
Bob & Sue Benson
Joel Berger
Patty Bergmann
Teresa & John Bergum
Edwin & Diane Bernbaum
Chuck & Jeanne 

Bettencourt
Richard Biagi
Andrea Blachman
Barbara G. Blalock
Steven Blaser
Elizabeth Boegel
Jeff Boers
Iain Boltin
Don Bonney
Marielle Boortz
Mary & John Boss
Adriane & Barry Bosworth
Chip Bouril
Jeanne Boyd
Vivian Boyd
Juliana Boyle
Petra Boyle
Joanne Brattain
Richard & Christine 

Braunlich
Anne Bremer
Alexander Brennen
Brent & Christiane 

Brinkerhoff
Jennifer B. Brodie
Paul & Kendra Brown
Scott & Mary Brownell
Barbara & James Brunell
Janet & John Bruno
Sherri Bryant
Randy Budde
Joseph Buhowsky
Harmon & Deborah 

Burstyn
Mary Buscaglia
Bob & Betty Bussey
Pamela Butler
Terry Buxton
Sara & Rick Calhoun
Marianne Callahan
Heather Cameron
Jack & Sheila Campbell
Patricia & John Campbell

Robert & Janet Canning
Jo Alice Canterbury & 

Wayne Canterbury
Connor Caples
Lois Lybeck Carelli
John Carson
Alice Castellanos
Joseph Cavaness
Shu-ing Chang
James H. Chapman
Beth Chasnoff Long
Dr. Catherine W. Chen
Lee Chua
Jim & Fern Clay
Robert Clear &  

Barbara Judd
Gregory & Meryl Clore
Carol & Barrie Coate
Carolyn Cogan &  

Diana Herold
Kristine Coleman
Lucy Coleman
Michael Colombo
James Comerford
Frederick Conway
Sherrill Cook
Glenn & Karen Coppe
Charles & Susan Couch
Claire Covington
Elizabeth Crane
Sean Cronin
Hidemi Crosse
Sharon A. Cummins
Randall & Jacqueline Curtis
Doreen Custodio
Dean Damianakes
Albert & Natalie Davis
Richard Davis &  

Sandra Jones
Deborah Dawson
Mark & Elaine Day
Marilyn Day
Mildred Day
Ryan Day
Susan de Rubira
Mary Del Monte
Sanford & Leslie DeLugach
Edward Derkum
Mark & Karel Detterman
Edward & Carol Dewey
Nina & John Dickerson
Jon Dickson
Gene & Denise Dolan
Edward Domning
Francine Donner
Philip Dowling & Erilda Satti
Patricia Draper
Jill & Bruce Dresser
Donald & Claire Dudan
Bill & Carol Dunkle
Thomas Dunphy
Karin Eames
James Edson &  

Susan Weaver
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Roger & Emily Ehm
Michael Ellery
Sandy English
David Epley
Gerald D. Erickson
Karen & Michael Erickson
Eike Falkenberg
Bruce & Madeline Feingold
Dan Feiszli
Larry Ferri
Ann Fine
John Fingarson
Sylvia & David Finger
Michael Fischer &  

Cheryl Farr
Rochelle & Marc Kupper 

Fortier
Tre & Jim Frane
Bill Freeborn
Robert & Leslee Frey
Robert Frick
Paul Friedlander & 

Margaret Chavigny
Alex & Deborah Friedman
Joseph Friedman &  

Lucy Dagett
David Fung
Leslie & Virginia Gallaugher
Emily Gallegos
Virginia Galvan
Dan & Nancy Galvin
Gregory & Doris Gamache
John Game
Celeste Garamendi
Mark & Barbara Geiser
Richard A. Gerber
Ninos Gergeo
Carol Gerich
Sue Gibbons
David & Betty Gibson
Lee Gill
Nancy Gilliland
Jeffrey Gilman & Carol Reif
Virginia Girzadas
Patricia Gleason
Bonnie Goldsmith
Charleen & John Gonsalves
Pam Gordon
David A. Gottfried
Jean Gould
Robert & Polly Gould
Mark & Leslie Graham
Patrick Graney
Janet M. Grant
Katy Grant
John S. Gravell
Pascal Gravier
Janet Gray
Joan Greaves
Jeff & Judy Greenhouse
Sandra Greenwood-

Davidson
Julie Grisham &  

Kenneth Winters

Eric Gross
Charlie & Ginger Guthrie
Connie Gutierrez
Julie Gutzwiller
Craig & Christine Hagelin
Thomas Hagler &  

Alice Stauffer
Robert Hahn
Sue & Tim Hamill
Bob & Susan Hamilton
Carol Handelman

Richard Hanke
Jason Harcum
Donna Harper
Dan & Tracy Harrelson
Lynn Harrington-Golde
Holly Hartz & Jack Davis
Steven & Terri Haslam
Scott Hassler
Karl & Billi Haug
Barbara Hauser

Walter & Anne Hayden
Keith & Cynthia Haydon
Brad & Judy Heckman
Carol Henry
Julia Henshaw
Katherine & Alan Hern
Eric Hetland
Jane Hiatt
Karen A. Hill
Roz Hirsch
Kenneth & Linda Hogue

Donita Hohenstein
Lydia Holmes &  

Andrew Salveson
Spencer & Poppy Holmes
Ann Holzhueter
Elizabeth Hoople
Robert M. Hopfner & 

Michael Helm
Peggie Howell
Leslie Hoxie-Thornton

Lisa Hubbart
Randy Huey
Margaret & William Hughes
Michael & Vicki Hughes
Jeanette Hurwitz
Ayse Isik
Paul Jackson
Linda & Steven Jacobs
John Jancoski
Anthony & Mary Jankowski
Al & Carole Johnson

Colleen Johnston
Chris & Catherine Jones
Jacqueline Jones
Michele Jones
Rick Joosten
Judith Jordan
Mark & Cynthia Jordan
Joey & Bill Judge
Marie Kahn
Cliffton Kalibjian

Barbara & John Kallander
Frederick Kamp
Steve Kaplan
Ursula Kaprielian
Dick & Tina Kauffman
Kathleen Kearins
Sharon Keeton
William & Kathleen Kellar
Jerry & Lola Kent
Brian & Gail Kerss
Shahryar Khorsandi
Kerry Kilmer
Nola Kinaston
Elaine King
Linshan H. King
Timothy Kingston
Eileen & Arthur Klatsky
Vernon Koehler
George Kohut
Wayne Korsinen &  

Donna Baggett
Nada Kovacic
Jesse & Sharon Krider
Mark Kulawik
Maureen Lahiff
Jill Lambie
Jane Lamph
Carol P. LaPlant
Jeri & Steven Larsen
Bert Laurence &  

Barbara Bowden
Kristine & Travis Law
Bryan & Marilyn Lawver
A. & C. Leavitt
Calvin K. Lee
Lian Y. Lee
Sandy & Doug Leich
Marston & Anne Leigh
Mary & Bud Lembke
Ed Lemmens
Patricia Lester
Rebecca Levitsky
Kent Lewandowski
Jack L. Lewis
Scott Lewis
Rocky W. Liao
Gayle Lightfoot
Sita & Bob Likuski
Donna Liming
Alan & Marilyn Lindquist
Mary Lloret
Catherine Locke
Stephen & Carol Lombardi
Beverly Long
Larry Long
Dr. Herbert Longnecker
Larry Loomer
Katie Lopez & Eric Riddle
Shirlee Loret
Nancy Lowe
Roxana Lucero
Janet & Neville Luhmann
Alice Lynn-Wilkinson & 

Larry Wilkinson

PHOTO: LYN BRATTON

Kaleo Agustin
Nicholas Aiken
TJ  Arvizu
Luke Awabdy
Henry Benner
Brandon Betz
Will Byers
Casey Canon
Earl Chan
Aidan Christen
Gabriel Contreras
Aidan Conway
Sean Cooke
Brennan Curulla
Mikey Dickert
Lucas Dolan
Dean Dyrmishi
Alexander Eby
Nate Feldman
Matthew Fillari

Isaiah Fung
Leo Gallagher
Ryan Gandy
Noemie Gavillet
Jack Hayden
Ella Heerin
Diego Heredia
Carter Herstein
Dimitri Hiyood
Riley Hoppin
Ayomi Ikutiminu
Nick Johns
Thomas Keenan
Colin Keith
Greta Kenderski
Jansen Lacsamana
Jacob Lagroma
Kyle Lemmons
Mikey Lencioni
Nathan Maestre

Estella Markey
Adam Mazolewski
Jack Mechelke
Benjamin Mitchell
John Money
Liam Nagel
Jake Nuti
Joshua Perez
Sebastian Ramirez
Emilio Roque
Miles Salacuse
Shaniv Singh
Jacob Sison
Mario Stump
Adam Tealdi
Alexander Tomeh
Jonathan Truman
Parker Tuffli

Young Friends
Our young friends (students and people under the age of 21) 
are stepping up to become a part of the next generation of future 
conservationists and activists who will help preserve Diablo’s 
natural lands for years to come.
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Rennett MacIntyre
Scott & Beth Macy
James & Rene Maher
Jon Maienschein &  

Lisa Cline
Mak Charitable Fund
Narendra Malani
Bob & Diane Malucelli
Chitra F. Manohar & 

Manohar Furtado
David Marcus &  

Karen Friedman
Marina Margetts
Carl Markham
James A. Martin
Mark Mason
Matt Masters
Nelson & Mika Max
Brian McAndrews
Gary & Ann McBride
Lawrence McCaskie
Jenner C. McCloskey
Joanne & Steve McCluhan
Karen McDowell
Katie & Dan McGovern
Irene McKeever
Sean & Kelly McKenna
Karen McLucas
Jack & Cindy McMurry
Shirley McPheeters
Virginia Meserole
Steven & Sally Meyers
Kim Michaud
Jeffrey Miller
Dr. Linda M. Miller
Robert Miller &  

Janice Leimert
Pamela Mitchell
Robin Mitchell
Tim & Roberta 

Montgomery
Joseph & Jerilyn Moore
Jithesh Moothandassery 

Krishnanunny
Dolores Morrison
Darrell Mortensen
Nikki Moultrie
Constance Muir
Kari Mullican
John Munday
Jim Murphy
Gail & Jim Murray
Ada Myers
Laura Nakamura
Sandy Nannini
Ricardo & Olivia Narvaez
Mark & Rocio Neale
Jonathan Nelson
Virginia Nelson
Barry A. Nesmith
Patricia Neumeyer
Rolf Neuweiler
Pamela Nevin
Regina & Richard Ney

Chung Nguyen
David & Xiuhua Nicholas
Lisa Nicolini
Craig Nielsen
Henry Nigro & Lucinda 

Henderson-Nigro
Bruce Nilles
Rosemary Nishikawa
Rosanne Nocerino
Robert & Mary-Jo Noth
Don & Debbie Noyes
Raymond O’Brien
Edwina O’Toole &  

Andrew Molloy
William & Deborah 

Oldenburg
Colby Olds
John & Dianne Ollila
Susan Olson
Greg Orr
Camille Ossman
Carly Owens

Edward & Marcia Parham
Jag & Judy Patel
Jeff Patmon
Joseph Peachman
Birgit & Edward Pearson
Egon Pedersen &  

Cheri Easterley
Jeremy & Andrea Pendrey
Bob A. Peoples
Dale & Jeanne Perkins
Fred & Virginia Peterson
Jennie Phillips
Liz Piatt
Michael Pierle
Jordan & Noreen Pitta
Pleasant Hill Garden Study 

Club
Alice Ponti
John Potocki
Donna Preece
Stewart & Sherry Proctor
Nancy & Scott Raaum
Dr. Margaret S. Race
Dr. Jorgen Randrup

Richard & Rayna Ravitz
Dorothea & Robert Ray
Daniel Reich
Stephen Rentmeesters
Patricia Rezak
Jennifer Rice
Elizabeth Richardson
Rick & Allyson Rickard
Claudia & Leon Rismiller
Sandra & John Ritchie
Daniel Robbins &  

Marianna Eraklis
Judith Robbins
Elizabeth Roberts
Ken & Janis Roberts
Nancy Rodrigue
James & Nita Roethe
Elinor Rogers
Lorraine & Brad  

Rose-Lerman
Jim Rosenau
Elysa Rosenfeld-Ortiz

Jay & June Rosenthal
Susan Rosenthal
Howard Royer
Ray Rubin & Ana Almaraz
Kitty & Harvey Rudman
Devin Rugaard
Antonio & Theresa Ruscitti
Jennifer Russell
Nancy Ryder
Bonnie Sabraw
Barbara Sacks
Brad & Diana Sage
Annamarie Saggio
Salesforce
Jon & Mary Joan Sammann
Marilyn Sampair
Stuart Sampson
Deborah J. Santone
Don & Terry Sarver
Kent & Julie Sasaki
Diane Sasser
Kathy & Earl Sawyer
Bill & Mary Schaaf
Dick Schneider

Paul & Nancy Schorr
Earle & Judy Schremp
Stephen Schwarcz & 

Wendy McPherson
Deborah & Jonathan Scott
Fred & Christine Seely
Rosalia Serrato
Leslie Servin
Richard Sexton
Anne Sharkey
Anne Sheldon
Alan C. Shelton
Rachel D. Shelton
Susan Sherwood
Sharon & Scott Shumway
Cheryl Sibthorp
Dr. Robert Sieben M.D.
Rudy Silva
Barbara Silverman
John & Sue Simmonds
Michael & Catherine 

Simpson

Sharon & Samuel Singer
Dana Slauson
David & Andrea Smethurst
Alan & Joan Smith
Duncan Smith
Fred Smith
Kime H. Smith
Linda Smith
Nancy & Wayne Snyder
Bob Solotar
Aline Soules
Daniel Spelce
Sports Basement Store
John A Sproul
Richard Sproul
Mary Alice Stadum
Amy & Brock Stechman
Jenifer Steele &  

Arthur Ogus
Andrew & Karen Stein
Judi Steindorf
Maury & Susan Stern
Mark Stevens
Jason Stinebaugh

Stan & Marthe Stokowski
Robert Stone
Laurie & Mark Strauch
Anne Struthers
Fred Sullivan
Raymond Sullivan
Wesley & Nancy Tang
Kim Tarman
Chris Tarp
Kathy Tate
Stephanie Taylor
Will & Kate Taylor
Teresa Tedone
David Theis
Joseph & Jane Thibedeau
Eric & Naheed Thompson
Lynn B. Thompson
Martin Tice
Achilleus Tiu
Eric Tjensvold
Sally Tobias
Ronald Toombs
Larry Tracey
Ted Trambley
Simon Trenovszky
David & Kristen Trisko
Tomio Ueda
Ian & Lynn Vaino
Rodney & Kathleen Van 

Winckel
Barbara C. Vaughn
Clyde & Barbara Vaughn
Diane & Frank Vervoort
Carmen Violich-Goodin & 

Douglas Goodin
John & Janine Walkinshaw
Doug & Carolyn Walkling
Harvey & Louise Wall
Dr. Julian Waller &  

Elsa Waller
Les & Anne Wallerstein
Bryan & Susanne Walley
Susan Walls
Bill & Stacy Walter
Dan Wanket
Marcella & Jim Warner
Doris & Wes Watkins
Watkins Family Fund
Liz Watson
Karen Weichert
Alma Weightman
Pete Weisser
Michael Wendorf
Randy Wenger
Tom & Carolyn Westhoff
Nancy & Arthur Westman
Peter & Ann Whitehead
Lou Anne Whitley
Mildred Whittam-Nelson
Shirley Wiegand
Gail Wiemann
Carol Wilhelmy
Sonja Wilkin
Troy Williams

“The feeling of calm I got spending that day 
in nature reminded me that I should spend 

more time in nature. It is important for 
adding balance to my life.”

ANONYMOUS STUDENT DURING THE CONTEMPLATIVE SOLO 
COMPONENT OF OUR CONSERVATION COLLABORATION 

AGREEMENT PROGRAM
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Claude & Carol Wilson
Mary Louise & Bruce Wilson
Patricia Winther
Marilyn Wojcik
Stephen & Christina Wolf
Sandra Woliver
Barry Wood
Mary Woollett
Terry & Leslie Wyatt
Scott Wyman
Yanjie Xu & Zhanye Tong
Kathleen & Robert Yates
Ronald Zampa
Pati Zavanelli
Hans Zeller
Donald & Carolyn Zerby
Janet Zovickian

$35–$99
Anonymous (32)
Ilene Abrams
Marjorie Ackerman
Lynn Adami
Ann Adams & Sam Williams
Mark & Melanie Albertin
Glenn Alex
Jan Alioto
Joan M. Allen
John Allen
Tanir Ami
Leslie Anderson
Robert & Lanna Andrews
Jeff & Jennifer Apkarian
Eileen Appleget
Laurie & David Arbour
Evelyn J. Arevalo
Ester Armstrong
Erin Arnold
Stephen & Joyce Arnon
Matthew Arterburn
James Asher
Lara Asmundson
David & Joyce Atkinson
Jeri & John Aylward
Camela & Joe Azevedo
John T. Bacon
Bruce Baer
Karen Baker
Paul Barker
Carol Barrett
Fred & Flora Baumann
Suzanne Beck &  

Jay Polshuk
Sue Bell
Lizabeth Belli
Jack & Anne Belvedere
Susan Bennett
Sam Benson
Annette Benton
Lynn Berg
Jorge & Helen Bernett
Nick Berry
Dale & Joanne Berven
Lisa Beutler
Ravi Bhatnagar

Bill & Elena Bicker
Lewis A. Bielanowski
Dr. Duan Bjerke
Kim Blackwell
Diane Bloomberg
Bette Boatmun
Juliet Bodner
Jim Bolinger
Sue Bollinger
Kevin Booker
Greg Bottini
Sefton Boyars
Doug & Kristine Brady
Beth Branthaver
Alan & Kristi Branum
Kay Brezinsky

Kathryn Brigano
Jim & Pam Britton
Diana S. Brooks &  

Lauren D. Boer
Allynee Brown
Ann Brown
Lynn Brown
Emma Bruehlman-Senecal
Laurie & John Bruns
Kent & Sue Buckles
Dennise Burgess
Gaylord Burke
Doug Butler
Helen Byrne
Colleen Cabot
Marilyn Caires
Tracy & James Calk
Sage Callaway
John Callon
Bruce Cameron

Tammera Campbell
Maria Capdevielle
Kristine Caratan
Laura Carmody
Rosalind Carol
Brett Caron
Mike Carter
Karen Case
Ken & Ellen Castleman
Darlene M. Ceremello & 

Jessea Greenman
Matt Cerkel
Leonard Champion
Stanley Chang
Lynne & Ken Chapman
Thomas Cheng

Elise & Calvin Ching
Meredith & Sam Cipolla
Kenneth Clair
Edmund Clausen
Clayton Valley Women’s 

Club
Patty Coffin
Dick & Lisa Cohen
Marci Cole Ekberg
Thomas Coleman
Patti Collinson
Richard Connett
Robert Copeland
Courtney & Gary Corda
Chris & Bob Corey
Noreen Costenbader
David H. Couch
Dianne Crosby
Tacy Cude
Patrick & Barbara Cullinane

Peter & Sharon Culshaw
Janet & Jim Curran
Sophia Curiel
Elise C. Cutler
Barbara Dahl
Mihir Dalal
Tiffany Dale
Elisa Daly
Nancy Daniels
Jeanne Danielsen
Joy Dardin
Thom Darr
Rebecca & Jeffry Davies
Brenda & David Davis
George & Patricia Davis
Susan Davis

Suzan & Parris Davis
Ylond Davis
Brenda De La Ossa
Linda & Michael Digiacomo
Emily DiGiovanni
Stephanie & Thomas 

DiPalma
Sharon Doherty
Margaret & Peter Doleman
Jessica Dong
Vivian Dorsch
Diana Doughtie
Ineke Douwes
Tedd Dowd
Gail & Marty Drexler
Rita M. Dykes
Herb & Margaret Eder
Roy & Isako Egawa
Oliver Eldredge &  

Kate Shaughnessy

Thomas Ellebie
Dana Ellingson
John Elmer & Sandra Curry
Cheryl Eng
Bette Epstein
Ruth Epstein
Jim Ernest
Joan Ernst
Scott Erwen
Janet Evans
Carolyn Fairman
Robert & Lucia Falcone
Jennifer Farber &  

John R. Hanson
Trish Farr
Hugh & Anna Fehrenbach
Thomas & Toni Fessenden
Theresa & Ernie Fierro
Marla & Dan Filippi
David G. Fink
Robert Finkelstein
Christine Firstenberg
Jay Fischer
Carol Fisher
Karen Flanders
Jim Forester
Susan Fox
Patricia Frame
Zoe Francesca
Margaret & Alan Frank
Lisa Franzel
Donald Fremery
Andrea Frisk
Karen B. Froming
Sam & Catherine Gallinger
Aaron George
Barbara George
Lynn & Ron Gerber
Kenneth & Elizabeth 

Giannotti
Jennifer Giantvalley
Pam Giarrizzo
D’Aun Goble 
Vincent & Jennie Golde
Wendy Gollop & Alan Bade
Ann & Paul Gommel
Mary Goodan
Mary J. Gorman
John Graf
Charles Gresham
Marya Grosse
Shannon Grover
Thomas Grundig
Virginia L. Guider
Mark Gulner
Joyce A. Gunn
Jeffrey Habeeb
Candice Hacker
Lee & Patrick Hackett
Donna Hall
Kyle Halliday
Ben Hamburg
Brian Hanlon
Mary & John Hanlon

Ameriprise Financial, Inc.
Apple, Inc.
AT&T
Bank of the West
BlackRock
Blue Shield of California
Boeing
Chevron
Clif Bar & Company
The CLOROX Company
Comcast Cable
Digital Realty Trust

The Doctors Company
FHLBanks
Gap Foundation
Genentech, Inc.
Google
Guidewire
Hewlett Packard Enterprise
Intuit
Kaiser Permanente
Lawrence Livermore 

National Laboratory
LinkedIn Coporation

Martinez Refining Company
Microsoft
NVIDIA
The Omidyar Group
Oracle Corporation
Pacific Gas & Electric
Pacific Life Foundation
Salesforce
UnitedHealth Group
Vanguard
Visa
Wells Fargo

Company Matching Gifts
Many generous employers will match their 
employees’ donations, thereby doubling the 
impact of the employees’ gifts. These companies 
matched donations to Save Mount Diablo, 
allowing their employees to help preserve, 
defend, and restore more land for all of us to 
enjoy. Ask if your company matches too!
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Beth Hansen
Sean Hanstke
James Harris
Russ & Cyndie Harrison
Vickye Harvey
Hannelore Harwood
Remington Heatley
Bill Hebert
James Heilbronner
Larry Henderson
Andrew Herbert
Karen & John Hernikl
Elizabeth Hewson
Anita Hiebert
Adele Ho
John Hobson
David & Fumiko Hoeft
Anne Hoff
Caitlin Hogan
George Holinga
Karla Holmberg
Frances & Walter Holmes
Andrea Hopkins
David Howland
Rhonda & Steve Huntley
Theresa A. Hurley
Kirk Hutchison &  

Lydia Tirado
Cathy Ivers
Elaine & Phred Jackson
Robyn & Bill Jagust
Mary Anna Jansen
Justin Jelincic
Toril & James Jelter
David Jimenez
Francis & Kristina Johnson
Peter Johnson &  

Susan Neyer
Rose Johnson
Stephen & Carol Johnson
Donald Jones
Stephanie Jones
Akshay Joshi
Albert & Marsha Juelis
Rich Juricich
Susan E. Kaar
James Karidis
Dr. William Kemerer
Marjorie & Donald Ketzler
Deborah Kiefer
Dave & Sally Kiesel
Laura Kindsvater
Hilary & Danny Kirk
Carol Kizziah & Ray Craun
Chris & Margaret Knaus
Deb Knowles
Jennifer Kolto
Barbara Komas
Michael & Anita Korenstein
Paul & Martha Kozonasky
Steve & Amy Krochmal
Rebecca & Jack Kunzman
Jenny Kuo
Kim Lackey

Steven Lam
Terry & Lisa Lane
Janet Larson
Michele Lasagna
Theodore & Janice 

Lassagne
Tom & Bonnie Lathrop
Lena & Wilson Leong
Gary Lessing
Nancy & Bill Lieber
Charlene & Fred Liebes
Kim Lilit
John Lindner
Richard Link
Idelle Lipman
Christiann Lisy
Charlie Litten
Shawn & Shelly Lober
Robert & Beverly Loomis
Dimitra Loomos
Mimi Lou
Connie Lowe
Doreen & Cliff Ludemann
Margaret Luna
Nathan & Suzanne Lutz
Barbara Lynch
Jeffrey Lyon
Derry Macbride
Catherine Macfee 
Gail MacGowan
James Madison
Richard Madrid 
Victoria Mancuso 
Richard & Gloria Marchick
Lilas Marcussen 
Blythe Marshman
John & Marti Masek
Franklin & Christina Mason
Mindee & Mark Mastrov 
Marsha Mather-Thrift
Ron & Carolyn Mathias
Bree Mawhorter 
Rachelle Mazar
Elaine B. McAndrews
Charles & Lee McCaffree
Linda McCarthy 
Erin McConachie
Megan McConachie
Tom McEvilly
Shirley & Bill McGrath
Rose E. McKinnon
Robert A. McNally
Karen McNamara 
Shawn Mehaffey
John & Jill Mercurio
Pete Michel
Ludlow Miller
Paul Miller
Carrol Mills
David Mills
Tom & Julia Miner 
Leigh & Carol Mintz
Kensey & Dan Mires
Eva Mo

Doris Moberg
Louise Moises
Michelle Monsef
Wayne & Silvia Montoya
Moore Dry Dock 

Foundation
Melissa & Scott Mooers 
Alex & Kim Moore
Scott & Michelle Moyer
Suzanne Muller 
Camille Mulligan
Marjorie Munson 
Steve Munson
Catherine Murphy
Sylvia Nachlinger
Randa Nawawi 
Theresa Nelson &  

Barney Smits
Scott Nelson Windels 
Ellen & Daniel Neumark 
Debra & Andy Nevin
Neda Nikoo 
Brian Nixon 
Alice & William Noyes
Rick O’Connor
Yvonne O’Drain
William & Phyllis O’Neil
Kathy O’Toole &  

Herb Yonge
Linda & George Obertello 
Nancy & Gary Oehrle 
Nora Okusu
Joanne & Grant Olecko
Donna Olsen 
Richard & Sally Olsen
Carol Olson
Karen Olynger 
Edwin Osada
Debbie & Kevin Outcalt 
Becky Paden 
Marjorie Pagaduan
Jeffrey Palmer 
Karen & Craig Palmer 
Pamela Pao
Timothy Parker
Ray Parkinson
Michael & Janice Partansky
Eugene & Mary Paschal
Kim Patak
Steve Pate
Norman & Janet Pease
Ken Peek
Kathleen & Jerry Peterson 
Eve Phillips 
Karen Phillips
David Pia 
Deborah Pippin Stangl 
Aaron Platfoot 
Jerry Powell &  

Elizabeth Randal
Virginia Preston
Maureen Prisby 
Andrea E. Proctor
John & Beverly Prosek

Joanne Quijano
Esperanza & Juan Quintor 
Leslie Radin & Nic Leo
Paul Rago 
Carlos Ramerez
Pamela & George Rammell
Darren Rashkin
John & Denise Rassier 
Sally Rathbun
Priscilla Read 
Hubert & Joan Reber
Cindy Rebottaro 
Paul & Kay Regan
Theresa Regan 
Eileen Riach
Jason Ribando &  

Amy Ribaldo
Melissa Richards 
Nina & Bill Ricks 
Lilia Riley
Lane Ringlee
Fernando & Lily Rios 
Steven & June Rivera 
Francie Roberts
Jim & Carol Roberts 
Chris Robinette 
William & Beverly Rose
Laurel Ross 
Lisa Rotell
Claire Roth
Sunday Roundtree 
Frank & Marilyn Royer
Nick Rubashkin 
Francesca Ruff 
Juliet & Jim Russell 
Mary C. Russell
Fiorella Russo-Jang
Mary Jane Ryan 
Kristy & Raj Sabhlok
Sacred Life Circle LLC 
Amy Saenz
Shari Safianoff 
Stanley Saitowitz 
William Salter
Kay Sander
Megan Sandri
Jeff & Paula Santi
Leslie & Kenneth Satin
James & Sally Scapa 
Joe Schafer
Marvin Schinnerer
Christine Schmidt
Benjamin Schneider
Lynne Schonder
Barbara & Ron Schonfeld
Mark Scott 
Nydia & Phil Sena 
Christopher Severson
Robin Sexton
Michele & Robert Sheehan
Rebecca Shelton
Robert & Carol Shuey
Barbara Sickenberger
Dave Sidran 

Nancy Siegel
Filippo & Emily Silvestri
Anthony Siracusa
Jessica Sliva
Andrew Smyth
Susan Snyder 
Jimmy Sopko 
Claire Spanbock
Gordon Stafford 
Emily Stambaugh 
Stephanie Stathatos
Gordon Steele
Tim Steele &  

Deborah Blankfeld
Joseph Stefani
Mike & Cindy Stern 
Sue Stewart
Giovanna Stockman
Cynthia & Lawrence Striley
Jeffrey & Sue Supran
Jeff Swanson
Paul Swatek
Rex Takahashi

Deborah Tallyn
Dana Taylor 
David & Judith Tedesco
Suzy Telles
Jean Temple
Joan & Gerald Templeman
Mary F. Terjeson
Benjamin Thompson
Joan Thompson 
Ron & Tina Thompson 
Lee & Sandra Thompson
Bill & Betty Todd
Cyndi & Gary Toland
Sue Tomidy
Lynette Toney
Curtis M. Tong
Ronald Topping
James Tou
Marge Tovani
Chanh-Duy Tran
Leslie Trela 
Marie-Claire Trown
Clair Trujillo
Taso & Robin Tsakos 
Brent Tucker 
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Michael Tyrrell
Akemi Ueda
Robert van Duinen
David Van Etten
Mollie & Chris Van Stralen 
Clark Vandell
Gerry & Donna Vercesi 
Gregory Vervais
Debra Vieira 
Donna Vigil 
Carlene & Gilbert Visperas
Katrina Volgamore
Michael & Joyce Wahlig
Elizabeth Waidtlow
Richard Walker
Thomas Wallace
Catherine Walton
John & Donna Walton
Margaret Warnke
Charles R. Watson
Sandra J. Watson
Jennifer Wayland 
Bill Weinberg 
John Welch
Michael & Jean Wells
Tara & Jason Wescott 
Mike Whelan
Karen Whittaker 
Gaynel Wilhoyte
David & Carol Williams
Natalie Williamson 
Donald & Alex Willoughby
Chris & Teri Wills
Roberta Wilson
Jean Windell
Scott & Leslie Winokur 
Beverly Witham 
Jeanne Wolf
Terry & Julie Wolf 
Jin Woo 
Fred & Marge Wood
Ingrid Wood
Carole Woods
Todd Worsfold
Joey Xanders 
Denise Yamamoto 
Sophia Yau
F. Chandler Young, Jr.
Rachad Youssef 
Sharron Zhao 

UP TO $34
Anonymous (30)
David Abramsky
Melissa Adams
Ed Mack Agbuya
Dennis Ainslie
Stuart Ake
John & Fran Alcorn
Andrew Aldrich
Eli Alexander-Tanner
Jacob Alfaro
Batsaruul Altansukh
Erik Altman
Nestor Alvarez

Margaret Amstein
Paul Arnold
Rick Ashburn
Stephen Banbury
Patricia Baran
Robert Bardell
Michael Barnes
Chris Beauchamp
James Benney
Eric Berg
Marcia Bernstein
Wayne Best
Ajay Bhate
Kristine Bidwell
Thomas E. Bliska III
Daniel Boehle
Kyle Bonagura
Stuart & Katharine Boren
Nate Bowen
Margaret Bradford
Rob Brazier
MJ Broadbent
Linda Brockway
Cameron Bronstein
Andrew S. Brown
Michael Brown
Gerry Bryant
Samantha Buckingham
Robert & Jennifer Buckley
Peter Buhl
Igor Bulavko
Scott Burke
Dennis N. Cadiz
Norma Campbell
Antonio Canepa
Staci Cannon
Brian L. Carr
William & Deborah Carr
Emilio Carranza
Michael Casotti
Teresa A. Castle
David B. Ceponis
Emeric Charles
John T. Chiang
Rosemarie Chiavini
Zoher & Constance Chiba
Anne Chippendale
Anthony Chippero

Robert Christensen
Andrea Cilento
Linda & Mark Clar
James Clark
Julie Clark
Roman Coloma
Jan R. Cook
John Cooke
Casey S. Corman
Rudy D’Alessandro
Lisa & Mo Dadgar
Bonnie Daley
Kevin Dalley
Katherine Dano-

Luttjohann &  
Gary Luttjohann

Aloha Dave
Jim & Gail Davis
Brittany de Temple
Adrienne Deangelo
Glen & Georgene Deardorff
Kevin DeBastos
Joseph E. Dionne
Brian Donaldson
Brian & Kara Douglas
Eric Downing
Pedro Duarte
Betty Egbert
Mark Eisenberg
Carlton Ellis Do Amaral
Marlene Elson
Andrea Enriquez
Nancy Evans
Sean Eyler
Marian Faber
Ashish Farmer
Seann Farrell
Beth Febus
Leslie Feingerts
Bruce Feld
Brian H. Fessenden
Stephen Fetzko
David Fisher
Jerry & Becky Foott
Alan Franck
Ruthann Frank
Francis H. Frederick, Jr.
Janet Galen

Katherine Galvin
Margaret & Ronald Gardner
Rory Garton-Smith
Noemie Gavillet
Ward Gendron
Karl Geser
Michael Giguere
Brendan Glackin
Ashwin Gokhale
David Gould
Fred & Elaine Grab
Robert & June Greene
Ryan Greene-Roesel
Sage Griffith
Melanie Grimm
Annie Gullick
Frances Gunther
Bruce & Joan Hamilton
Debra & Scott Haney
Victor Haseman
Devon Haynes
Zhou He
Michael Heath
Ella Heerin
Marjorie Heinrich
Greg Henry
Rebecca H. Hettema
Gina & Andrew Hewlett
Heather Hill
Max & Ardith Hinkle
Jeffrey Hirsch
Richard J. Holden
Christopher J. Holmes
Jonathan Hooker
Carol & Brad Hoy
Keith Hung
Ariful Huq
Noreen Irving
Ryan Isahimaru
Laurel F. Jacob
Annie Jacobsen
Timothy Jacobson
Spenser James
Kathy Jarrett
Michael Jensen
Wendy Jessen
Robert Johnson Jr.
Cassius Jones

Rochelle Jorgenson
Geraldine Judt
Gregory & Crystal Juricich
Yassine Kabouzi
John Kaczmarzyk
Kuniyoshi Kanai
Chris Kangas
John Karachewski
Janet & Rob Katzer
Obi Kaufmann
Tren & Jessica Kauzer
Colin & Gina Kendall
Greta Kenderski
Diane Kennedy
Alexey Kondrashov
Elton H. Kong
Donna Kramer
Diane Kuman
Scott La Perle
Melissa Lackman
Vera-Ellen Lanaro
Martin Lanner
Joseph Lansing
Terri Lasher
Zita Latona
Michael Laurenson
David Lawson
Jonathan Lawson
Virginia A. Leavitt
James Lee
Amy Leibowitz
Alexandre Lenart
Hilary Lerner &  

Yuriria Lobato
Karen Levine
Tom Logan
Michelle Longmire
Carolyn Longstreth
Mark Looney
Peter Lynch
Carolyn Lyon
Conor MacCarthy
Pam Madix
Peggy Magilen
Alexander Magill
Marjon Makkink
Jose Maldonado
Pete Maloney
Janet A. Mangini
Marlon Mariano
Estella Markey
Danny Martinez
Ryan Martinez
Ald Matias
Chris Mattos
Willy & Susan Mautner
Kelly McCann
Floyd McCluhan
Paul McDonnell
Travis & Michelle Mceuen
James & Carol McFeely
Cindy McKenna
Melissa McKibben
Judith McKissack
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Michael Mckittrick
Danny McNaughton
Bob McNutt
Judy Meegan
Lucile Meinhardt &  

David Zumwalt
John & Jane Mele
Christopher Metz
Celena Milelli
Stewart W. Miley
Carrie Miller
Logan Miller
Keith Mills
Steven Milner
Gregg Mitchell
Fred Mitlitsky &  

Susan Bothwell
Masoud Moghtaderi-Zadeh
Brenda Montano
Robert Montero
Karen Moody
Jeannie H. Moore
Megan Moran
Dana Morawitz
Kathryn Morton
Carrie Moul
Lindsay Mugglestone
David Mulliken
Peter Munoz &  

Andrea Davis
Mark Nakano
Anthony Newfield
Gordon C. Newman
Helen E. Newman
Peter T. Nguyen
Sandeep Nijjar
Don Nolan
Dennis Nordlund
Michael G. Novo
Patrick O’Callaghan
Jessica O’Rear
Olusola Oderinde
Monica & Kendall Oei
William Oldham
Michelle Olivares
Larry & Melinda Oliver
Alan Orcharton
Jeffrey U. Ordaz
Niall Oregan
Amy E. Ousterhout
Lisa & Colin Oyen
Carl R. Pagter
Wendy Parfrey
Gunasekaran Pathakkam
Elizabeth Patterson
Joann Pavlovcak
Denise Pedretti
Mark Pelzner
Thomas & Linda Petrich
Kate Phan
Scott Pickford
Chuck Pietro
Sachin Pillai
John Piva

Kate Pope
Leonard R. Powell
Tom & Carol Raney
Melinda Rankin
Virginia & Blake Reames
Timothy Reardon
David Reese
David Reidy
Curt Rettig
Vatiff Rhodes
Joseph Richardson
Lori Robeck
Caroline Roberts
Joshua Roebuck
Julie Roessig
Sue Rohlicek
Marv Ross
Steve Ross
Elizabeth P. Rothrauff
Kelly Runyon
Calvin Ryan
Nima Salimi
Harpreet Sandhu
Brian D. Sausen
Alma & Alex Schiefer
Byron Schlagenhauf
Robert & Marla Schleicher
Judyth Scholz
Casey Schutte
Douglas F. Seckinger
Jane & Mark Sedley
Michael W. Seftchick
Vikas Sehgal
David Setton
Kristine Shaffer
Louise Shalit
Cooper Shanks
Shirley Shelangoski
Karna Sheth
Aaron Simon
Shaniv Singh
Eduard Sirota
Daniel Smith
David G. Smith
Ian Smith
Trevor Smith
Anne Snider
Ma Sope
Ann Spaulding
Paul D. Spiegel
Ernest & Marlene Sponzilli
Lisa & Peter Stackpole
Brian Steber
Andrew Steingruebl
Emily Stinson
Jurgen & Madeline Strasser
Susan A. Strong
Andy Suiter
Battogtokh Sukhee
Ruben Sundeen
Anne Sutherland
Hirobumi Suzuki
Tom Swain
Adam Swete

Lauri Takacsi-Nagy
Soren Therkelsen
Todd Thompson
Dorothy Thornton
Dave Todd
Brian Tomaine
Ronald Totsubo
Shawn Trask
Tiffany Trevers
Joseph Tringe
Wen Tu
Glenn Umont
Bao Uy
Ralph & Veronica Vaca
Alex Valencia
Carlos Vargas
Melvin J. Vaughn
Michael Venditti
Kautilya Verma
Anne Vickers
Jonathan Waddell
Barbara Walden
Stephen & Judy Walker
Ian L. Ward
Matthew Ware
Emanuel Washington
Daniel Waters
D. Wayne & Rosie White
Keith White
Miki White
Stephen & Marjory Wilcox
Adam Wilczek
Mark D. Williams
Steve Williams
Greg Wilson
Howard & Linda Witt
Scott Woodland
Susan Worden
Justin F. York
William Young
Monica Zorman

Estates & Trusts
Catherine Louise Anderson
BRC Charitable Trust
Marilyn Cooper
Ludell Deutscher Trust
Sally Dalton & Peter Gochis
Alice Ropchan Revocable 

Trust
Richard C. Smith
Frank Valle-Riestra
 

Corporations 
& Partners
$20,000 & UP
Anonymous
Martinez Refining 

Company
Concord Feed & Pet Supply 

/ Tina & Tony Akins

$10,000–$19,999
Anonymous
Bedell Frazier Investment 

Counselling, LLC.
Blackhawk Services 

Company
KB Home

$5,000–$9,999
Appleby Cleaning & 

Restoration, Inc.
Devil Mountain Wholesale 

Nursery, Inc.
East Bay Regional Park 

District
ENGEO, Inc.
Lime Ventures
Matson Logistics
Miller Starr Regalia

$1,000–$4,999
AssetMark, Inc.
CASS, Inc.
Deutscher Properties 

Corporation 
McCorduck Properties, 

LLC
Plumbers & Steamfitters 

UA Local 159
Richland Communities
Wendel Rosen LLP

Foundations
$50,000 & ABOVE
Elizabeth Vinton 

Sanderson Foundation
Resources Legacy Fund

$20,000–$49,999
Gordon & Betty Moore 

Foundation
Marathon Petroleum 

Foundation
William G. Gilmore 

Foundation

$10,000–$19,999 
Barbara Louie Fund
The Barth Foundation
Union Bank Foundation
William H. Donner 

Foundation

$5,000–$9,999
B. T. Rocca, Jr. Fund
Lescure Foundation
Mangold Family Foundation
Nathan M. Ohrbach 

Foundation

$1,000–$4,999
Boucher Family Foundation
Chateau Seaview 

Charitable Fund
George W. Davis Fund
Helen & Allan Ridley 

Charitable Trust
Stephanie Kalman 

Foundation
William A. Kerr Foundation
Zaitlin-Nienberg Family 

Fund

UP TO $999
The A&P Lesbian Fund of 

Horizons Foundation
AmazonSmile Foundation
Clif Bar & Clif Bar Family 

Foundation
David W. Allen Family Giving 

Committee
The Lasalle O’Brien Make a 

Difference Fund
Texas Instruments 

Foundation
VMWare Foundation
Workday Foundation

In-Kind Gifts
Bedell Frazier Investment 

Counselling, LLC
BCV Architecture & 

Interiors
Nathan Campi
CASS, Inc.
Clif Bar & Clif Bar Family 

Foundation
Diablo Publications
Mt. Diablo Resource 

Recovery, a Garaventa 
Company

Scott & Claudia Hein
Al Johnson
Stephen Joseph & Susan 

Bresee-Joseph
KKDV Radio
James Marshall

We have made every effort 
to accurately spell names. If 
your name or donation has not 
been recorded correctly or was 
mistakenly omitted, we offer our 
apologies. Please contact us so 
that we can amend our records 
by sending an email to Queenie 
Li, Database Coordinator, at 
qli@savemountdiablo.org.
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1901 Olympic Blvd., Suite 320
Walnut Creek, CA 94596

TEL: 925-947-3535
www.savemountdiablo.org
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Land Acknowledgment
“Save Mount Diablo recognizes that we are on the unceded ancestral lands 
of the Bay Miwok, Muwekma Ohlone, Northern Valley Yokuts, and other 
tribes and tribelets—peoples who have loved and cared for Mount Diablo as 
a sacred mountain since time immemorial. Many of these peoples continue 
today as thriving members of the diverse communities of the greater San 
Francisco Bay Area and the larger Diablo Range region. We acknowledge and 
honor the Bay Miwok, Ohlone, and Northern Valley Yokut tribes, as well as 
all of the indigenous people of the lands which Save Mount Diablo serves.”

APPROVED BY SAVE MOUNT DIABLO’S BOARD OF DIRECTORS, 2022


